


TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES OF TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
MAY 20, 2014
COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Goossen and Windiate
Absent:  Amos
Audience:  10

A.  Repeating Agenda:
1.  Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.
2.  Minutes:  Motion by Goossen to approve Minutes of April 15, 2014, with corrections was seconded and passed 4-0.  In item 5, fourth line, change “Mr.” to “President”.  In item 6, line 6, change “Brian Vey” to “Josh Vey”.  Motion by Windiate to approve Minutes of Special Joint Session Workshop of April 23, 2014, with corrections, was seconded and passed 4-0.  In item 3, remove the (?) after the name W. Holland.  Approval of Minutes of Special Meeting May 8, 2014 was tabled to verify Motions that were made.  Motion by Martel to approve the Minutes of Special Meeting May 15, 2014, with corrections, was seconded and passed 3-1, with Schultz casting the nay vote.  In item 2, line 3 change the sentence to read:  “He also presented the estimated cost of $47,678 to add an ALS (Paramedic) to the Township 24/7/365.”  In line 5, remove the sentence “It does not represent the cost to hire a full time paramedic.”  In item 4, line 7 at the end of the sentence, add …will be presented to the public “and public comment allowed”.  In item 5, second sentence, add...it’s important our second “Torch Lake Township” ambulance be...
3.  Correspondence/Announcements: 1. Letters/emails were read into the record received from Wally Juall, Lee Scott, Becky Norris, Daniel Magennis, Brett Pharo and Shirley Wolfe.  2. A reminder the Petoskey Stone Festival is this weekend at Barnes Park.
4.  Agenda Content:  Motion by Schultz to approve with additions was seconded and passed 4-0.  In item D. add item 8. Road Plan from County.
5.  Citizen Commentary:  1. Becky Norris announced 3 Lakes Association newsletter;  June 17th speaker Mark Stone with “The Dam Facts” Thurston Park,  5PM;  Environmental Fair at Alden Depot, July 12th 1-5 PM.  Admission is $25 for the whole family.  2.  Bob Spencer inquired about a variance that was previously issued and whether it was expired.  Martel will ask Mr. Briggs. 
B.   Consent Agenda:  
 Motion by Goossen to approve minus EMS and OEO reports was seconded and passed 4-0.  After discussion of each, Motion by Goossen to approve EMS Report was seconded and passed 4-0.  Motion by Windiate to approve OEO Report was seconded and passed 4-0.
C.  Special Reports Agenda:
1.  Planning Commission:  Goossen reported the PC has forwarded Farm Market & Roadside Stands and Kennels language to the County for their input.  They spent a lot of time discussing wineries and breweries.  They will look into Short Term Rentals soon to bring language up to date with ZBA rulings.
2.  Tri Township Committee (TTT): Schultz reported the committee has met 3 times.  They have been given research assignments and they are looking forward to the next Tri Township consortium meeting to discuss goals, deadlines, etc. 
D.  Board Discussion:
      1.  Audit Bids:  After discussion of the 3 bids received for Township auditing, the pros and cons of each, the Motion by  
      Schultz to approve Baird, Cotter & Bishop for Township auditor was seconded and passed 4-0.
      2.  LALS Certification:  Martel reported the application to the State for Limited Advanced Life Support (LALS) has been
      approved.  EMS Director Persons discussed the process, costs, etc.  to proceed toward LALS.  The costs for equipment
      and supplies are approximately $2000, which has already been budgeted for in 2014-15 budget.  Martel commented that 
      wages have not yet been determined, but would be an increase of approximately $5500.  Goossen is uncomfortable
      spending money that may not need to be spent, depending on the outcome of our research into Advanced Life Support
 (ALS).  A break was taken to look up Minutes to verify the action taken by the Board regarding the LALS application.           At the February 18, 2014 meeting, the Motion was by Goossen to approve the submission of the plan for Limited ALS, with final Board approval prior to implementing the plan, once approved by the State no sooner than 60 days was seconded and passed 3-2 roll call vote with Amos and Schultz casting the nay votes.   The Motion by Martel to direct Persons to continue to follow the process to move our certification toward LALS was seconded by Windiate.  Discussion.  The roll call vote was Schultz nay, Goossen nay, Windiate yes and Martel yes.  Therefore the Motion fails for lack of a majority vote.
3.  Fire Truck Needs:  Chief Ryan Bigelow addressed the Board regarding issues with some of our fire trucks.  Bigelow would like to put together a plan to move toward purchasing a new truck.  The current cost for a new truck is approximately $355,000.  Once decided, it would take almost 2 years for that truck to be delivered.  Martel and Bigelow will work on putting together a plan.  Schultz asked about the new Fire Fighter I & II graduates.  Chad Kotlarz, Josh Vey, Deb Graber and Ron Paulosky have all received their certification, effective immediately.
4.  CSB Rental: The question has come up whether the Board would consider renting the CSB by the hour.  Martel will look into this.
5.  Zoning Administrator:  The Township has only received two applications for the ZA position.  A new Job Description is being created, but has not yet been approved.  Perhaps we should look at a raise or new weekly schedule.  It was recommended we contact surrounding townships to look at their rates, etc.
6.  Nature Preserve Road:  FYI, we’ve met with Burt Thompson from the County, who is agreeable to turning jurisdiction of the road over to the Township.  The question is where to make the division and whether we’re willing to take on the repairs.  The goal would be to preserve the natural area and allow us to control the activity.
7.  FOIA, OMA, and Document Retention Policy:  Draft Policies for each, created by Martel and Spencer, were handed out for Board review. Some material still needs to be created.  Martel would then like to forward the material directly to attorney Millar for his review.  Keep these drafts for future comparison.
8.  County Road Plan: FYI document to review regarding a countywide road millage for the November ballot.  Karen Bargy, County Commissioner, District 3, is interested in receiving comments from the Board and community.  [Her email address is bargyk@antrimcounty.org or PO Box 520, Bellaire 49615].
E.  CITIZEN COMMENTARY:  1. Bob Spencer commented about the FOIA and Doc Retention policy.  He did a lot of   research on line.  Most of this policy came from the MTA policy book.  2.  Maryanne Jorgensen is really incensed with the members of the Board that voted against LALS.  It is unwise to not do the most we can do for the people in need and the people in need are those that call for an ambulance.  3. Jerry Klinefelter commented about short-term rentals and urges the Township to maintain the spirit of the existing policy.  3.  Diana Hein commented about the LALS issue.  We need to have people available to help our aging population and you have just stopped that help.  LALS could do a little bit more for the people.   A lot of people want to keep emergency medical in our township and are willing to pay more in taxes to achieve that.  2.  Spencer commented about EMS finance and EMS Fund Balance of $ 405,038, as stated in the last audit.   Please don’t plead poverty on this issue and trying to be frugal to save taxpayer money.
F.  BOARD COMMENTARY:  1. Martel authorized the purchase of air dryers at the day park and a new pump at the cemetery.  2. Schultz thanked Nan Draper and Wendy Dawson for the landscaping work they’ve done around the CSB.  She had also sent a memo regarding Jeff Wynkoop for grounds keeping.  Martel will speak about grounds keeping with Jeff.  Also, Pine Hill has received their Tavern license, FYI.  3. There has been a tentative meeting set for May 28th at 6:00 for the Tri Township consortium here at the CSB.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:15 PM.  These Minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.  

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk
  
   




